## The British School



Caroline Drumm Principal P.O. Box 566, Jhamsikhel, Patan Kathmandu, Nepal

29th March 2022

Dear Parents,

## **Blood Donation Appeal**

Kathmandu Valley constantly faces blood shortages, risking patients' lives in danger. In response to the increasing need for blood in our community, TBS is appealing to eligible donors to be part of a blood donation drive which will take place on 8th April, 2022 from 8:30 am - 1:00 pm in the school Basketball Court. The event is supported by **Hamro Life Bank in coordination with Nepal Red Cross Society** and is conducted with maintaining high quality medical standards.

The vision of this event is a 'vein-to-vein' program whereby blood donors will be notified once their blood has been used to save a life, which in turn will gratify their contribution towards the community.

To be eligible to donate blood, the donor must be healthy, at least 18 years old and weigh more than 45 kgs. Nepal Redcross society will assess you prior to the blood donation e.g. checking blood pressure, hemoglobin blood strip tests etc. Please check this list of <u>criteria</u> before attending. You can encourage your family and friends to be a part of the drive whether or not you are not eligible to do so.

Please fill in this <u>form</u> if you are interested in donating blood. Also feel free to contact Mrs. Deula on 9851237618 or email on <u>pdeula@tbs.edu.np</u> should you have any queries.

Your sincerely

Pabitra Deula School Nurse

Patron: H.E.The British Ambassador